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Dear SPARC Friends, 

As we reflect on the past year, I am thrilled to share with you the remarkable 
progress and achievements that SPARC has accomplished thanks to your unwa-
vering support. Your generosity has truly been the cornerstone of our suc-
cess, enabling us to embark on a transformative journey towards financial 
sustainability and expanded outreach. 

Over the past year, SPARC has undergone a profound financial transformation, 
thanks to securing both state and federal funding and hosting our 
Gratitude Gala. These initiatives have propelled us forward, allowing us to 
achieve significant milestones such as hiring a full-time program director and a 
full-time credentialed and experienced site lead. These two hires ensure the 
best possible programming in all our centers. This marks a pivotal moment in 
our organization's history, as we have achieved financial sustainability for the 
first time in 18 years. This success not only validates our efforts but also em-
powers us to expand our reach and impact. Thanks to federal funding spon-
sored by Senators Tim Kaine and Mark Warner, SPARC will open in Loudoun County in 2024! 

The impact of your support goes far beyond just numbers and figures. It directly translates into tangible and positive outcomes
that affect the lives of individuals within our community. Your donations have enabled us to provide vital programs  to indi-

viduals who would otherwise be confined and isolated at home, and to address crucial objectives such as ensuring financial 
stability, skilled personnel, and essential services to those in need. 

But perhaps most importantly, your support has helped us create an inclusive community where individuals with severe 
and multiple disabilities can thrive. Your contributions make it possible for us to engage in skill-building activities, thera-
peutic programs, and foster meaningful connections through fun, friendship, and learning. These programs are not just rec-
reational; they are lifelines for individuals who may otherwise face social isolation. 

Your support ensures that we continue to provide a choice for our population, addressing the critical need for social 
connections and a sense of belonging. You are the hero of our story, and we are deeply grateful for your commitment to 
building a better, more inclusive community for all. 

With heartfelt gratitude, 

Debi Alexander 
Executive Director 



We held an enormously successful gala at which we emphasized the
accomplishments and dreams of our SPARC community and netted $100,000.
In partnership with George Washington University, we were awarded an NIH
$500,000 grant to develop an innovative, generative AI-empowered art
therapy toolbox to enhance behavioral health and help individuals with severe
and multiple disabilities overcome obstacles.
We were awarded a Congressional Directed Spending grant of over $750,000
to open centers in Alexandria, Herndon, and Loudoun, thus expanding services
to communities which provided no services for adults with severe and multiple
disabilities.
At the end of 2024, the state budget contained a line-item for SPARC in the
amount of $250,000 per year.
NOVA students created low-tech assisted solutions to some vexing problems
facing our population.
Google became our most generous corporate partner, awarding SPARC an
initial $150,000.
We entered new or expanded relationships with some of our area’s largest
businesses and foundations, such as Marriott Washington Dulles Airport,
Thompson Hospitality, Washington Gas, NW Federal Credit Union, The
Loudoun County Social Collectives, Burmester Family Endowment for People
with Developmental Disabilities, Dominion Energy, Visa, Claude Moore
Foundation, and Jack R. Anderson Foundation.
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~ Ellen Dyke 
Board Chair  

A Note From Our Board Chair 

“Nothing
About Us
Without
Us.” 

Steve Jobs said, “Your work is going to fill a large part of your life, and the only
way to be truly satisfied is to do what you believe is great work.” 

I am more than satisfied and proud of the magnificent work that our staff,
board, and participants achieved in 2024. We made enormous strides,
realized great successes, overcame challenges, and
removed barriers, while celebrating the incredibly special lives of the
population we serve. A few of this year’s highlights:

We essentially accomplished our 5-year strategic plan in 2024. Congratulations!
Because SPARC’s future depends on this year’s successes. Because we believe in the beauty of our participants’
dreams. Because our present situation is not our final destination.
The best is yet to come!



The Power of Partnerships
At SPARC, we know that transformative change happens when organizations come together with a shared vision.
Our partnerships with academic institutions like George Washington University (GWU) and Northern Virginia
Community College (NOVA) have opened new doors for innovation, inclusion, and impact.

Advancing Inclusive Art Therapy with GWU
SPARC is proud to partner with the GW School of Medicine and Health Sciences and the Biomedical Informatics
Center on a groundbreaking ArtAI research project. This initiative harnesses AI-empowered art therapy to promote
health equity in low-resource settings, ensuring that adults with multiple and severe disabilities have access to
innovative, inclusive therapeutic experiences. Through this collaboration, we are exploring how technology can
enhance creative expression, well-being, and accessibility for our community. 

By bridging the fields of medicine, technology, and disability services, we are working to ensure that creative
expression is not a privilege but a right—one that can be adapted to the diverse needs of all individuals, regardless
of their abilities and disabilities.

Creating Pathways to Careers with NOVA
In our second year of partnership with NOVA’s Occupational Therapy Assistants “Low Tech Assistive Technology”
class, the students identified barriers faced by three SPARC participants and developed creative solutions to
improve their daily lives. The first innovation was a portable dog feeding station that could be attached to a
wheelchair, allowing greater independence for a participant with mobility challenges. The second was a sensory
basket designed to attach to a walker, providing a calming effect during moments of stress. The third solution
improved a participant’s ability to transport essential items while out in the community by replacing traditional
bags with a more functional system attached to their walker. These projects exemplify the power of collaboration
in developing practical, low-tech solutions that enhance accessibility and independence. 

Through innovation, collaboration, and a commitment to inclusion, we continue to push boundaries and redefine
what’s possible.
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The Power of Partnerships: Expanding Opportunities Through Higher Education



2nd Annual Gratitude Celebration
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SPARC’s 2nd Annual Gratitude Celebration was a powerful
evening of recognition, inclusion, and joy, embodying Rebekah
Taussig’s words: “The goal is to be seen, asked, heard, believed,
and valued as we are, allowed to exist in these exact bodies,
invited to the party and encouraged to dance however we
want.” Presented by the Washington Dulles Airport Marriott,
the event honored Corporate Hero Google and SPARC Hero
Senator Mark Warner, whose support helped secure
congressionally directed funding to expand SPARC’s reach with
new centers in Herndon, Alexandria, and Sterling. Jim Dyke
presented the awards, while the evening was masterfully hosted
by Tracye Funn of Washington Gas, bringing warmth and energy
to a celebration of community, advocacy, and gratitude. 
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Thank You to Our Gratitude Celebration Donors

SPARC by the Numbers

Years of Service19

SPARC Locations7
Vienna
Sterling
Arlington

54 Participants

Reston
McLean
Herndon
Alexandria



Advocates Advisory Council 
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SPARC’s 3rd Annual Pancake Breakfast was our biggest yet, bringing together 200
attendees for a morning filled with delicious food, community spirit, and heartfelt
recognition. Celebrity Chef Charlie Loomis, who famously beat Bobby Flay, led the
kitchen alongside Steve Harper of Exterior Medics, who has faithfully flipped
pancakes every year.

In 2024, the members of the AAC participated in the Coordinating Council for Aging and
Adults with Disabilities (CCAAD) Social Connections Subcommittee and the Equity in
Aging and Disability Subcommittee. SPARC’s Executive Director, Debi Alexander, is also
serving on the Council on Aging’s “S” or Services Subcommittee on SHAPE. The AAC
informs her input to this vital work.   SPARC provided input to the CCAAD Pilot
Guidebook ensuring that information was based on principles of inclustion.

“SPARC’s unique public-private partnership with Fairfax County has proven that this
alternative to the Medicaid model provides a choice for many adults with severe
disabilities who do not fit into traditional day support programs funded by Medicaid.
SPARC has changed the long-term care blueprint for young adults with severe
disabilities by providing a safe, caring environment where young adults with severe
disabilities learn and have fun together. The SPARC model is designed to provide access
to community services, individualized supports, and other forms of assistance that
promote self determination.” – Rose Mario Risley, Chair, 

Fairfax Area CCAAD 

3rd Annual SPARC Pancake Breakfast: A Morning of Community and Celebration

of participants
attend on full 

scholarship 
*All participants pay only

one-third of the program's
actual cost.

This year, we proudly honored
Supervisor John Foust with the
Lifetime Achievement Award for his
dedication to our community and
Supervisor Dalia Palchik as our SPARC
Hero, recognizing her support in
securing funds for vital equipment—
including hydroponic gardens now
thriving in every SPARC center!
A huge thank you to McLean BNI and the Oakton United Methodist Serve Team for
volunteering their time and energy to help make the event a success. Their support,
along with the generosity of our attendees, ensures that SPARC continues to grow,
thrive, and serve adults with severe disabilities in Northern Virginia.

39%
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LIVE AUCTION
Angie Erschens
Anonymous
Bill and Debi Alexander
Chef Charlie Loomis

PAMPER & POLISH
Diamond Spa
Fortress Acupuncture
Fragrance.Net
GormetGiftBaskets.com
Handmade by LMAC
Jill Campbell
Kendra Scott
Miriam Goldin
Optimum Wellness

SPORTS & MEMORABILIA
Baltimore Orioles
Bill and Debi Alexander
Dave and JoAnne Adams
Ed and Molly Herbst
Loudoun United

The gardening program has flourished this year with the addition of hydroponic
gardening systems, complete with pods and plant food, at every location.
SPARC’s participants have successfully cultivated a variety of plants—including
herbs, wildflowers, salad greens, and vegetables. SPARC’s Herndon location has
achieved particularly impressive results thanks to the dedicated care given by
our participants to the plants.
Participants take turns maintaining the gardens by monitoring water levels,
adding nutrients, and harvesting fresh ingredients. The process of growing herbs
has been especially rewarding, with basil, oregano, and thyme incorporated into
homemade spaghetti sauce, fresh pesto, and creamy vegetable dip. Many also
enjoy bringing herbs home to use in their own kitchens or share as gifts.

Beyond the harvest, the indoor gardening program fosters a sense of
responsibility and pride, offering a tangible connection to the growing process.
Advanced features, such as “vacation mode,” ensure plants remain well-
maintained over the weekend, with automated water conservation and lighting
schedules. This initiative has not only provided fresh ingredients but has also
nurtured engagement, learning, and accomplishment.

Hydroponic Gardens: Cultivating Growth and Connection

Thank You To Our Auction Donors! 

TRAVEL & ADVENTURE
Eric Fahr
Fairport Harbor West
Six Flags America

SPARC CENTERS
Framed SPARC Art
Rocking Chair
Spice Tower
Sugar Scrubs
Swag Bag
Tea Party with Kat & Lisa

UNIQUE EXPERIENCES 
Atlantic Chess Association
Bobby McKey’s Dueling Piano Bar
Capital Genealogy
D3D Photography and
Videography
Fleur de Cuisine
K1 Speed
Leandra Finder
MJL Studios

BEER, WINE, & SPIRITS
8 chains North
Coopers Hawk Winery
Miriam Goldin
Old Busthead Brewing Company
Philip Carter Winery
SPARC Board of Directors
Wines for Humanity

DATE NIGHT
1st Stage theatre
Fogo de Chao
Hylton performing arts
Leesburg Beads
Pinot's Palette – Dulles

FAMILY FUN
Fairfax Ice Arena
George Washington’s Mount Vernon
Loudoun United Football Club
Morven Park
Polo in the Park
StageCoach Theater
Top Golf

GOLF & FITNESS
Creighton Farms
Raspberry Golf and Hunt Club

HOME & GARDEN
In and Out Mobile Auto Cleaning
Jim and Ellen Dyke
Karins Florist
Meadows Farms
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The Loudoun Social Collectives Christmas Tea is a
heartwarming celebration of community, generosity, and
the holiday spirit, with founder Lisa Adams at the helm.
Lisa, also the owner of Artisan Plumbing, has built a
dynamic and supportive network for local business owners
through the Collectives, creating a space where
collaboration and giving are at the forefront. Her tireless
efforts have led to the successful raising of over $400,000
for various charitable causes. This year’s tea raised
$50,000 benefiting SPARC’s new center in Loudoun
County.

The Social Collectives Christmas Tea – the Power of Community

The Christmas Tea took place at Bluemont Station
Brewery and Winery, and was a day filled with
camaraderie, fundraising, and celebration. Newly
elected Congressman Suhas Subramanyam attended
the tea and read a letter from Congresswoman
Wexton, commending Lisa Adams for her dedication to
fostering a positive and inclusive networking
environment for local business owners. Wexton also
praised Lisa for her impressive work raising substantial
funds for charity, acknowledging the profound impact
her efforts have had on both the local community and
the causes she champions.

As SPARCs executive director, Debi Alexander, shared
her heartfelt thoughts, her words resonated deeply
with everyone in the room: “It is a joy to be with you
today as we gather in the spirit of the season — a
season of giving, kindness, and hope. As I look
around, I see a room full of people whose hearts are
open and whose generosity lights the way for those
who need it most. On behalf of SPARC and the
remarkable adults we serve, thank you for being
here.”



Debi’s speech highlighted the importance of community, connection, and the shared humanity that binds us all.
She spoke passionately about the individuals with severe and multiple disabilities who benefit from SPARC’s
programs, emphasizing that while their disabilities may be complex, their need for belonging and connection is
universal. “Unfortunately, implicit bias often clouds our society’s ability to see that humanity. Many believe
that because these adults cannot work, their lives are less worthy of investment,” Debi explained.

She continued, “The truth is, no one’s worth should ever be measured by productivity. Worth is inherent, and
dignity belongs to everyone.” Debi reminded everyone that the support raised through the event does far more
than fund programs—it affirms the dignity of individuals with disabilities and combats social isolation, which can
be as damaging as loneliness itself.

“We are so thrilled to announce the opening of a new center in Loudoun County,” Debi said, noting that until
now, there has been no day program to support adults with severe and multiple disabilities in the area. “This
new center will be a beacon of hope, a place where participants will experience friendship, connection, and
the opportunity to thrive.” She then introduced Amy Stone, SPARC’s first Loudoun employee and community
liaison, who will play a pivotal role in the center’s success.

Debi concluded by reminding everyone that their support doesn’t just fund activities—it fuels joy, offers hope,
and, most importantly, sends a powerful message: “You are not forgotten. You are valued.”

The Christmas Tea, made possible by Lisa Adams and the Loudoun Social Collectives, was a beautiful reminder of
the difference one person can make in creating a space for kindness, compassion, and generosity—ensuring that
everyone, regardless of ability or disability, is seen, heard, and celebrated.
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The Social Collectives Christmas Tea – the Power of Community
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Mary Lenze Acton
Lisa and David Adams
Dave and JoAnne Adams
Edwin Aguirre
Dr.Rosemary Ahanor
Jacob and Tara Ranatunga Albert
Supervisor Walter Alcorn
Bill and Debi Alexander
Alex Alexander and Angélica Londono
Borja
Altria Client Services
Veronika Amaya
Joseph J and Mary W Ambrosio
American Pest Control
Artisan Plumbing 
Numi Aslam
ATI Development 
Clare Bachner
Backflow Technologies
Bank of Charles Town
Bank of Clarke County
Donald Bansleben
Carol Barbe
Matthew Bateman
BDO
Angela Berzonsky
Virginia Blair
Faith Boettger
Gina Bonsignore
Linda Boosinger
George Bounacos
Gregory Brady
Hannah Brown
Brandy Brown
Linda Bufano
Mary and Bob Burger
The Burmester Family Endowment for
People with Devlopmental Disabilities 
Kim Calder
Claire P Calland
Jill Campbell
Caitlin Cancino
Casey Margenau Fine Homes and Estates
Laura Casillas
Brandon Cassady
Patrick Cassidy
Christopher and Karrie Cerone
David Chinault
CityBridge Foundation
Lydia M Clark
Lucia Claster
Claude Moore Charitable Foundation
Charissa Coate
Coldwell Banker Realty Cares Foundation
Sherri and Mark Coles

Lillian Collins
Line Corvari
Marylou, Marc and Ryan Cotnoir
Courtney Cox
Angela Creed
Sally Crosen
Tina Cross
Chikita Curtis
Peter Dalton 
Ben J and Betty N Davenport
Carol and Glenn Davidson
Henry Davies
Christina Delius
Delta Dental
Foundation for Children with
Intellectual and Developmental
Disabilities
Molly Dias
Anita Dienstfrey
Cathy Dietze
Shelia Dixon
Thu Do
Lisa Domenech
Dominion Energy
Jeff Duce
Chapman and Charlene Dugger
Tom Dulaney
Lauren Dyke
Jim and Ellen Dyke
Wayne Eatman
AJ Emerson
Rikki Epstein
Robert Erickson
Madie Erny
Angela Erschens
Kent Erwin
Jose and Valerie Escobar
Walter Espinoza
Exterior Medics
EY
Leslie Jane Fahrney
Mary Ellen Feldcamp
Melissa Finneyfrock
Shawn Flaherty
Mara Flynn
John Foust
Peggy and Tom Horen Fox
Kenneth Freund
Joseph and Sara Freund
Matthew Friedson
Christine Fuchs
Jack R. Anderson Foundation
G&A Carpet Services 
Erica and Michael Gaffney
Abraham Gafni

Christa Geno
Claire Gesalman
Kimberly Gibson
Karina Giglio
Dave Gillum
Michael and Deborah Gilman
Elizabeth Gilman
Jonathan and Robyn Schwartz Godbolt
Jenny Goff
Chris, Donna and Kristen Goldbranson
Ruthann Goodwin
Google 
Catherine Graser
Great Falls Physical Therapy LLC
Donna Grone
Teresa Gutsick
Chuck Hall
Tracy Hamlin
Jane Hautanen
Collette Hawes
Linda Haycock
Melissa Heifetz
DeWayne Hendricks Jr.
Ed and Molly Herbst
Lauren Herzberg
Jolene Heydt
Cortney Heykoop
Amy Hill
David Hillelsohn
Kerry Hoagland
Cyndi Hoffman
Lauren Hoffman
Lynn Hoffmann
Honest Tom's Auto Care
Ann Hooton
Jeremy Horwitz
Victor and Diane Hoskins
Melissa House
Miriam S Howard
Robin Hudspeth
Debra Hughes
Gayle F and Dennis R Hughes
Sabrina Hunter
Janine Inselmann
Josephine Jackson
Cross Jimenez
JMD House Cleaning Services
Tina Johnson
Eva Jones
Jordan Group  
Elissa Juskalian
Andrea Kangarloo
Jane Carey Karpick
Kelly Keeler
Sandy Kelly
Andrea Khoury

Thank you to our Donors! 
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Christopher Kidd
Jennifer King
Carol S. Kirby
Jim Kirkpatrick
Dave and Denise Kitchen
Priscilla Knight
Angie Kolbe
Rathna Kong
Chithra Kumar
George Lamb
Mary Lanaghan
Elizabeth LaRose
Chris LaRose
Law Offices of Michael Toobin, LLC
Jieun Lee
Leesburg Beads
Jane A Leiter
Howard LeVant
Nancy LeVant
Eileen Levinson
Jackie Lewis 
Laura Linn
Sarah Long
Charlie Loomis
Loyal Order of Moose Franconia Lodge
#1076 Inc
Julie Lu
Nancy Lu
Megan Malone
Marshall and May Manhoff
Jenny Manning
Elaina Maraj
Julie Martin
Rey Martinez de Andino
Dave Maunder
Janice Maunder
Margaret McCall
Victoria and Chris Miller McCauley
Robyn McClure
Jennifer McGarey
Emily McGilton
Michael McLenigan
B. Jill McWhorter
Christine Meade
Roberto Mele-Casillas
Patti Menders
Nancy Mercer
Sally Miller
Sarah Miller
Cristina Miranda
Claudia Moore
Barry Moore
Moore Charitable Foundation
Sarah and David Payne and Kaitlyn
Morgan
Dr. Michael Mort esq. 

Anita Musick
Karen Nelson
Sonja Nijs
Jill Norcross
Northwest Federal Credit Union
Novec Helps
Olufunmilola Ogbonlowo
Tian Olson
Kiayona Paez
Lizz Palza
Michael Parker
Eve Patrick
Iris Perez
Andrew Phillips
Susan Phillips
Joan Piccariello
John and Ruth Pinkman
Michelle Pitz
Michael and Kimberly Policicchio
John Poutasse
Purcellville Pub
Lee and Jan Rader
Kathryn E and Keny G Rader
Anne Rafal
Natalie Ramos
W. Russell & Norma Ramsey
Foundation
Ruwani Ranatunga
Leticia Renderos
Rose Ann Renteria
Nechama Retting
Jim and Cindy Reyher
Kevin and Stacey Reynolds
Mary Rolph
Jennifer Rose
Amber Salotto
Salty Dog Remodeling  
Stephanie Sample
Eleanor Saslaw
Kurt Schneid
Jeff Schu
Jeff Schumacher
Cheri Schweitzer
Maxine Shannon
Joseph Sher
Stephanie Sher
Deidre A and Kathleen M Shields
Silverado Printing
Knox Singleton and Tracy Fitzsimmons
Robert and Aileen Smallling
Snell Heating and Air 
Edward Soll
Pete and Maril Sowa
Stuart Spector
Spin City
Sharyn Stahl

Zuzana Steen
Carmel Steindam
Kelly Stevens
Julie Strandlie
Anne Strange
Carolyn Mary Stuckwisch
Martin Sullivan
Bina Syed
Jayne Talbot
Garima Talwar
Cyntia Tapia
Kim Tapper
Annabel Taylor
Thompson Hospitality
Jane Thoreson
Shayla Todd
Michael and Merle Toobin
Elliott Toobin
Matthew Toobin
Beth Trent
Doris Tyler
T. Sean Vasaitis
Antony Vaz
Donald and Renee Ventrice
VISA
Maureen Wakefield
Washington Gas
Washington Group Special Care
Planning Team
Latrice Watson
Diane Watson
Katherine Webster
Ross Weiner and Karen Alexnder
Kristen West
Julie Westemeier
Morgan Whitlock
Amy Wilcox
Linda M. Wilder-Curtis
Carol Willis
Joshua Wolinski
Sabrina Woodlief
Caroline Young
Kyle Young
Kevin Young
Stuart Youngentob
Steven Zahniser
Marilyn Zett

GALA IN KIND DONORS
501st Legion
Blueberry Shoes Productions, LLC
Ray Patel
Silver Beacon Marketing
SpeedPro Northern Virginia
Washington Business Journal
Washington Dulles Airport Marriott

Thank you to our Donors! 
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Thank you, Google, for your generosity, leadership, and unwavering
dedication to making a difference!

At the 2024 SPARC Gratitude
Celebration, we proudly recognized
Google as our Corporate Hero for its
extraordinary investment in our
mission. With a generous contribution
of $150,000 to sponsor our Fairfax
centers, Google plays a pivotal role in
expanding opportunities for adults
with severe and multiple disabilities,
ensuring they have access to enduring
learning experiences, meaningful
social connections, and a rightful
place in our community.

Google’s commitment to corporate social responsibility aligns seamlessly with SPARC’s vision. Google’s
emphasis on inclusivity, innovation, and community support underscores the importance of creating a
society where individuals of all abilities are valued and empowered. 

Google’s mission to organize the world’s information and make it universally accessible and useful, along
with its vision to create a more inclusive and connected world, resonates deeply with SPARC’s goal of
fostering accessibility and inclusion. By championing SPARC’s mission, Google exemplifies how leading
companies can leverage their resources and technology to foster positive social change and dismantle
barriers to community participation.

As SPARC’s 2024 Corporate Hero, Google sets a powerful example of corporate philanthropy and
transformative impact. Google’s support not only strengthens our programs but also inspires a
broader movement toward accessibility and inclusion for all.

Donor Spotlight: Google 
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2024
Financials 

INCOME

EXPENSES

5210 Tuition 182,407 (25.1%)
5830 Sponsorships 135,464 (18.7%)
4540 Local Government Grants 125,000 (17.2%)
4520 Federal Grants (Restricted) 106,294 (14.6%)
4020 Corporate Contributions 76,000 (10.5%)
4010 Individual/Small Business Contributions 70,188 (9.7%)
5820 Special Events - Gift Revenue 20,724 (2.9%)
4230-1 Foundation/Grants (Restricted) 6,795 (0.9%)
4140 Gifts in Kind - Goods, supplies 1,302 (0.2%)
Other 1,677 (0.2%)

70,188

76,000

106,294

6,795

20,724

1,302

1,677

125,000

182,407

135,464

37.7k

83.5k

11k

10.2k

3k

574k

Wages & Salaries 574k (79.8%)
Program Expenses 83.5k (11.6%)
Outside Contract 37.7k (5.2%)
Accounting & Bookkeeping Fees 11k (1.5%)
Operations Expenses 10.2k (1.4%)
Advertising & Marketing 3k (0.4%)



Save the Dates! 

July 12:  Pancake Breakfast & Awards Celebration

November 15:  An Evening to SPARCle: 3rd Annual Gratitude Celebration Honoring:

SPARC Heros: The Honorable Phyllis Randall, Chair at Large, Loudoun County Board of
Supervisors; and George Washington University

Lifetime Achievement Award: Jessica Burmester

WHO WE SERVE 
Some SPARC participants have
developmental delays. Others have
intellectual delays. Some have been
diagnosed with cerebral palsy,
autism, epilepsy, spina bifida, non-
verbal and  other similar conditions.
Most of SPARC’s participants lack
self-care and social skills, effective
verbal communication, and basic
physical mobility. They need support
with all daily living activities and
have difficulty seeing, hearing,
speaking, and moving. They are
unable to work and often feel
isolated with few opportunities to
interact with their peers. 

With SPARC providing meaningful day programs for adults with severe 
and multiple disabilities, the option to continue to live with family 
members rather than transitioning to group homes or supported 
housing is often selected. Over a ten-year period, this is a cost savings of 
$2 million per person. 

Attending five days at SPARC costs a participant $9,000 per year. 
Under the applicable customized Medicaid rates, the County pays for an 
individual with severe and multiple disabilities on the Medicaid waiver waitlist to go
to a Medicaid provider in the range of $64,000-$65,000 per year plus transportation
costs of $9,000 per year. If SPARC’s current participants went to a Medicaid provider
the cost to the County in program enhancement funds would be $3.25 million
annually plus the cost of transportation. 

 SPARC Saves Millions in Opportunity Costs
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PER PERSON IN HOUSING COSTS$2 MILLION

PER YEAR IN MEDICAID CUSTOMIZED RATES
 FEES  (PER 50 ATTENDEES)$3.25 MILLION



PO Box 2082 
Reston, VA 20195 

Phone: 571-407-1807
Email: Debi@sparcsolutions.org  

www.sparcsolutions.org 


